
 

 
 

The Oxford UK Chapter (No 7460) is proud to be sponsored by: 
 

 
Oxford UK Chapter 

Virtual Committee mtg 
8th April 2024 

 
Minutes 
 
Attendees: Bridey, Janette, Stew, Charmaine, Dave M, Martin, Mac, Pam, Leigh, Dave O 
 
  
Apologies:  
Anne 

 
1. Agree minutes of previous mtg  

 
2. Officers’ reports  

 
● Director 

 
Director’s Update 
New CEL at HD is Vicky Green who starts mid- April  

 
Thank yous 
Thank you to everyone who led / tailed, attended / supported last month’s events… Millets 
breakfast, St Patrick's Day ride, Chapter chat at the dealership, Choppers ride, Normandy 
80, and the Dunstable Downs ride 
 
Rideout 10 
Pins were awarded to Steve Price and Mac. 
Pam & Greg to receive theirs next chapter night 
 
Upcoming events 
Sunday 14th  - breakfast at Waterfront Cafe 
Wednesday 17th – Wednesday Club ride to Kemble (cancelled) 
Saturday 20th – Pam’s ride to Avebury 

 
Membership update 
1 new member – Grace Felappi 

 
Intellectual property renewal 
Intellectual property on Chapter logo renewal is £75 for the next five years.  Committee 
agreed to renew  

 
Rideout 20 pins 
Mac has designed the pins for 20 rideouts.  2 members are already on 20 rideouts 
 
Birmingham August visit Sat 17 August 
The Birmingham Chapter will be visiting different chapters and on Saturday 17th August they 
visit Oxford Chapter.  Chapter members needed to liaise with Birmingham and organise visit. 
 



ToyRun pins & posters 
Anne has ordered the Jake Spicer pins (2024 design is a highland cow) 
 
Chapter Night venue 
There has been some negative feedback from Chapter nights at The Railway Inn i.e. not 
having a room to ourselves, people playing pool or eating, and noise. Bridey has checked 
out Oxford Rugby Club (suggested by Neil Littlewood) who will let us have it free of charge. 
They don't do food but they can cater events.  Will be holding May Chapter night there to 
see what members think. 

 
Summer party 
Summer party at the dealership on Tuesday 9th July (Chapter night) 

 
Bike nights 
Blade hosting the first bike night on Thursday 18th April.  Will have BBQ and trade stands. 
Jonny wants the Chapter gazebo – Bridey asking for volunteers to man it. 
Bike nights will be held on the third Thursday of every month. 

 
Chris Burchard 
Chris Burchard’s final ride will take place on Tuesday 23rd April.  Stew will lead on this as 
Bridey is unavailable. Information will be posted on Facebook and an email sent out when 
full details are available.   
 
Anne has produced a remembrance booklet (cost of printing £47.50 plus VAT) 

 
 

● Treasurer 
 

We have £8868.25 in the bank account and £55 in cash. 
 

Currently we have charity liabilities of £1250 (TVAA) and £373.30 in the charity account 
(£302.70 is earmarked for JS). 

 
Chapter funds balance is £7299.95. 
 
 

3. AOB 
 

Stew needs to purchase Road Captain/Marshall hi-viz jackets  
 

 
4. Close 

 
 
Date of next meeting: Monday May 13th @ 7:30pm 


